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Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of March 2, 2021
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin

Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Mary Von Ruden, Cyndi Wise, Brett Larkin & Dr. Emma Ledbetter
Board Members Present Via Webex: Shelly Egstad, Mary Cook & Jen Schmitz
Board Members Excused: Kristy Brown

Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton, Connie Oates & Kelly Gronau, Human Services; Tiffany Giesler, Katie Lelonek, & Jena Cornell, Health Department; Pam Weber, Aging and Disability Resource Center
Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.
Approval of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for January 5, 2021 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SHELLY EGSTAD, SECONDED BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board meeting minutes from January 5, 2021 as presented.  
Approval of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for February 2, 2021 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board meeting minutes from February 2, 2021 as presented.  

Public Comment Period:  No one was present to comment at this time.
Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
ADRC Program Reports – Discussion:  Ms. Weber presented a copy of the March 2021 ADRC Connect newsletter, and wished to draw attention to the survey on the back page in regards to community input to assist in planning new 3 Year Aging Plan goals to improve programs and services at the ADRC.
Ms. Weber shared a handout of several positive stories that reflect the wonderful assistance each of the ADRC staff have provided over the last quarter.
Ms. Weber spoke about the Governor’s budget and how it will impact the ADRC.  The Governor included some of the recommendations as outlined in the reinvestment resolution this board approved in January however it does not include the recommendations to change how ADRCs are funded. Most of the funding applies to caregiver supports. The Governor also recommends further investments into long-term care services that support Wisconsin’s most vulnerable residents by expanding the successful dementia care specialists program to all aging and disability resource centers. The Governor further recommends expanding eligibility for the Alzheimer's Family Caregiving Support Program by increasing the income limit from $48,000 to $55,000 and providing $1 million during the biennium for the program

ADRC Fiscal Report – Discussion: Ms. Weber shared a handout of revenues and expenses for the nutrition and transportation programs and Title IIIB, D and E funding sources.  Overall, the ADRC has expended $25,270.28 (3.45%) of the $733,522 2021 budget.
Monroe County Health Department:

Introduction of New Staff – Discussion:  Tiffany Giesler introduced 2 of her 3 more recently hired staff.  Katie Lelonek is a Winona State graduate who started in October as a Community Health Educator.  In addition to those duties, she releases the daily Covid case number data and maintains the Facebook posts for the Health Department.  Jena Cornell was a January 2021 hire as a Public Health Nurse.  She is learning all of her duties within the Health Department and has been focusing much of her time coordinating Covid vaccine supply and performing quality assurance of vaccine.  Serena was unable to attend today’s meeting, but Ms. Giesler will introduce her at a future meeting.
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, Environmental Grant – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Giesler presented a budgetary adjustment of $9,754 to roll over unused portion of monies awarded to the health department from an environmental grant.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented. This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, Radon – Discussion/Action: Ms. Giesler presented a budgetary adjustment of $800 to purchase Radon testing kits.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented. This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

Request for Credit Card Approvals – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Giesler presented a request for credit cards for recently hired Health Department staff to cover training, hotel, and other necessary expenses related to their positions.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY BRETT LARKIN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the credit card requests as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Updated Year End Totals – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler provided a handout of the updated 2020 year end overview of all programs.  Ms. Giesler did indicate one item missing from the year end roll up is a single case of the COVID multi-systemic inflammatory response in a child for the year.
January 2021 Programs Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler presented the program reports for January, showing sexually transmitted infection numbers rising and reported the number are rising across the state, not just in Monroe County.  COVID-19 numbers are down for both positive cases and negative cases.  Ms. Giesler did indicate missing from the report were the 17 Covid hospitalizations in January.  Ms. Giesler reported the health department received its first batch of Moderna vaccine and were able to vaccinate 101 people with their first doses.  There was vaccine discussion about the various manufacturers and ages at which people can receive the vaccine.  Ms. Giesler did also ask that if any of the Board members knows of someone who might wish to volunteer at the next vaccination event, to let her know.
2021 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler shared the fiscal report for February 2021.  Year to date, through the end of February, the Health Department has received $524,259 of revenue, and has expended $127,708.93 of the 2021 budget.  

Monroe County Department of Human Services: 
Children & Families Unit Presentation – Discussion:  Connie Oates presented documentation on child abuse and neglect reports (access reports) from 2019 and 2020.  Power point presentation showed monthly comparison data between the two years on total reports, screened in reports, and screened out reports.  In addition, data regarding most common types of alleged maltreatment reported and a breakdown of age and gender of alleged victims was presented.
Voluntary Kinship Policy Approval – Discussion/Action: Mr.  Hamilton presented a policy regarding how Monroe County will move caregivers off wait lists to begin kinship payments.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY BRETT LARKIN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the policy as presented.
Request for Credit Card Approvals – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented credit card requests for the most recently hired Human Services staff to primarily utilize for booking trainings and hotel rooms when appropriate.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the credit card requests as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Request to Establish New 2021 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a request to establish new purchase of service contracts for Pillar & Vine, a respite for foster care, Livable Home Solutions, a home modification assessment company used by the CLTS program, and the 3 providers who will be providing clinic prescribing services until a full time, permanent prescriber is hired. After brief discussion, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WTH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the contracts as presented.

Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:
Program Area Staff Updates/Reports – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton reported there is not a fiscal report for this meeting, but an unofficial year end fiscal report will be provided at next month’s meeting.  Mr. Hamilton reported a vacancy in the finance unit for a Billing Specialist.  Mr. Hamilton also announce the resignation of the Assistant Finance Director/Business Administrator, Beth Ford.  He indicated both positions are being advertised currently.   
Mr. Hamilton informed Board members the plan for maintaining the prescribing services in the outpatient mental health clinic are moving ahead with 3 providers who will assist in the gap period until a permanent solution can be found.  In addition, a quote for moving the outpatient clinic services from the current electronic health record, Avatar, into a new system (MyEvolv) was given in the amount of $175,000.
Mr. Hamilton spoke on the Governor’s budget plans that will impact Children and Family Services.  The focus of services will be to keep children in homes by providing more in-home services rather than out of home placements.  The budget proposes a $10 million increase in allocation for Children and Family Aids.  The Youth Justice program will again serve 17 year old offenders and will be a more community based program.

Mr. Hamilton provided a roll up of 2020 WREA economic support data, compared to the 4 previous years’ data.  2020 showed an increase in caseload for workers, an increase in the percent of timely processed applications, but a reduction in the number of minutes consumers spend waiting on the phone before it is answered by a WREA staff.
Date/Location of Next Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Board members present agreed to keep the next regular monthly meeting of the Health and Human Services Board as previously scheduled on Tuesday, April 6, 2021, however, due to conflicts with scheduling due to elections, the time was revised to 9:00 a.m.  This meeting will be held at the Justice Center Assembly Room in Sparta. Agenda items noted for inclusion for the March meeting at this time were the regular reports and program updates.  
Adjournment – Discussion/Action:  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY BRETT LARKIN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:59 a.m. 






Respectfully Submitted,







Kelly J. Gronau






Administrative Services Coordinator
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